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Thank you for your email of 23 February, regarding petitions P-04-399 Slaughter Practices
and P-04-433 CCTYV in Slaughterhouses.

Animal welfare is a priority for the Welsh Government and the Wales Animal Health and
Welfare Framework Group (WAHWFG). We have some of the highest animal welfare
standards in the world and strict regulations to address any cases where these standards
are not met. There are a number of controls already in place in slaughterhouses and official
veterinarians are present, overseeing welfare and compliance with regulations. The larger
slaughterhouses, which process the majority of animals, have CCTV and official
veterinarians are able to access footage if they suspect welfare standards are not being
met.

In my previous update to the petitions committee, | said that | was waiting for the views of
the WAHWFG before commenting or making any decisions. The Framework Group
recognised the evidence presented to support the use of CCTV and support the aspiration
for there to be CCTV in all slaughterhouses in Wales. However, they subsequently agreed
with the Task & Finish Group, based on the statistics presented concerning the number and
type of welfare incidents in slaughterhouses, and the important role played by smaller
slaughterhouses in parts of Wales, that currently there is not sufficient basis upon which to
make CCTV a mandatory requirement. Please find the Group’s report attached in Annex 1.
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This being said, | am determined to improve standards and practices where it is necessary
and reasonable to do so. My officials will be working closely with the industry to take further
steps to improve operational standards and to safeguard animal welfare in the whole
process. The intention is to provide support to the industry which could assist in improving
facilities, operating processes, training and, as a result, the delivery of higher standards of
animal welfare in all slaughterhouses across Wales and other parts of the meat supply
chain. The increased use of CCTV will support this objective.

| have noted with interest the UK Government has, on 23 February, laid legislation which
will make CCTV cameras mandatory in slaughterhouses in England. The legislation will
come into effect from May 2018, once it passes through Parliament, at which point
businesses will have six months to comply. The Scottish Government has also a
commitment to consult.
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